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2. INFORMATION
2.1
Kettering Partnership held its seventh annual conference on 15th October 2015. It was an extremely well attended and successful conference. 74 delegates attended with some excellent evaluations being received.

2.2
There were some opportunities for partners to use the event for their organisations’ showcasing, as well as to provide details of the services they offer.
2.3
The conference reflected the themes of the current Sustainable Community Strategy which runs from 2013 - 2016. While National Indicators and other Performance Measures have been removed by the coalition Government, there is still a duty on local authorities to produce a Sustainable Community Strategy.  

2.4
The sustainable community strategy will finish in 2016, so during next year, work will take place on a revised strategy.
3.     CONFERENCE THEMES 
3.1
The themes of the conference followed the themes of the Sustainable Community Strategy with a variety of speakers in attendance to show the progress and achievements made.
a) Green Patch – 10 year anniversary
The conference was opened by Kate Williams from Green Patch which is celebrating its 10 year anniversary.  She spoke about the work done by the staff and volunteers there which includes working with lots of different groups such as children with disabilities, women’s groups and those children not in formal education. A fun, informative and sometimes moving piece of film was shown. This gave an excellent overview of the work done by Green Patch which was very much appreciated by delegates.  
b) Skills, education and employment

Kate Williams introduced Nigel Bennett who told delegates about his story through redundancy, leading into volunteering and eventual paid employment at Green Patch. It showed that volunteering can bring great rewards and can change lives.

Aimee Woore from KBT spoke about the work of KBT. This was done through catching up on last year’s apprentices’ progress. This showed how the training that clients had been taking part in has helped them in their work and in their skills for the future.

c) Growth and Regeneration

Alex Jelley presented the key points of regeneration for the borough of Kettering and how the public realm changes were being planned and executed. Topics covered included the successes of:  

· Major Growth Projects
· Regeneration Projects
· Purple Flag
· Women’s Tour
· Markets
Alex also covered projects in the future including:  

· Public Realm Phase 4
· EU Funding
· Website
· Business Information Pack
d) Community Safety
The local inspector for Kettering Area, Inspector Adam Ward, gave a presentation about the future plans for local policing. This covered issues such as the structure of the police; priorities; hotspots policing; domestic abuse and other current issues pertinent to Kettering such as parking; purple flag; front counters and the SCT base. Inspector Ward also talked about the Futures Project which occurs in All Saints Ward in Kettering and is looking at how the quality of life for residents can be improved in this area.
e) Health & Wellbeing 
The Health and Wellbeing theme was covered by an exciting and lively session about why Health is important to us all. KBC Officer Jenna Bartley led the session which introduced the benefits of a healthy lifestyle to us all.  There followed a ‘market place’ approach where delegates were invited to try out various activities linked to Health.  Representatives from Kettering General Hospital, Northamptonshire Healthcare Foundation Trust, Green Patch, and NHS Nene CCG were on hand to assist.  One of the representatives, Stuart Grange who volunteers with the Health and Wellbeing project gave a thought provoking and personal presentation about his experiences of volunteering after he had had a stroke and said how valuable it had been to his life and getting him back on his feet.   
Evaluations
Evaluations received from delegates rated the conference as excellent or good, with no-one giving a rating of poor or very poor. The interactive sessions were the highlight of the conference.  Some delegates looked forward to young people being included at future conferences with many other positive comments concerning the time given to networking and looking at display stands.
4.1   DATE FOR 2015 CONFERENCE
4.1
It is suggested that this year’s conference takes place on Thursday 20th October 2016.  
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PURPOSE OF REPORT


To report to the LSP Executive Board on the October 2015 Conference





   5.	RECOMMENDATION


That the Board:-


receives the report on the Conference


agrees the date for the 2016 Conference








